
 

RE: Lafourche Parish Water District No. 1 
 Public Service Announcement #072725 

RESCIND Terrebonne - Annual Free 
Chlorine Treatment 
Effective as of July 27, 2025, 8:00 AM 

 

For: Residents of Marydale Subdivision, Grand Bois Community, and Romero Subdivision  

Lafourche Parish Water District No. 1 purchases water, from Terrebonne Parish Consolidated Waterworks, to 

service the residents of Marydale Subdivision, Grand Bois Community, and Romero Subdivision (Romero 

Street, Bayou Blue).  This public service announcement is intended to serve as a notice that Terrebonne 

Waterworks is planning to conclude their annual free chlorine treatment program and return to chloramines on 

Sunday, July 27, 2025.  Only residents of Marydale Subdivision, Grand Bois Community and Romero 

Subdivision (Romero Street, Bayou Blue) will be affected by this change and are encouraged to review the 

“Water Treatment Change Coming Soon” section below.   

Water Treatment Change Coming Soon: 

What is being done?  

Terrebonne Waterworks will discontinue their free chlorine treatment and resume their normal chloramines 

disinfection. 

When is the switch scheduled? 

The transition from free chlorine to chloramines is scheduled to commence on Sunday, July 27, 2025.  

What can you expect?  

You may experience a temporary increase in chlorine odor during the transition from free chlorine to chloramines.  

This odor is normal and should subside within a few days. 

What should I do? 

Keep doing what you are doing now.  

Please share this information with all the other people who drink this water, especially those who may not have 

received this notice directly (for example, people in apartments, nursing homes, schools, and businesses).  For 

those customers that did not directly receive this notice, please refer them to lpwdla.org. 

 
Wayne Gautreaux 

General Manager 

Lafourche Parish Water District No. 1  

Social Media Disclaimer: 

If you are viewing this Public Service 

Announcement on Social Media, you 

are urged to visit www.lpwdla.org to 

confirm it is accurate and up to date. 

 

http://www.lpwdla.org/

